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Year 5 secondary school applications 
 

It is never too early to be planning ahead for applying for your child’s secondary school place.  This week, 
Birmingham City Council have written to all current Year 5 parent to inform them about the process of 

applying for a secondary school place for September 2021. 
 

This is an online process that must be completed between 1 September 2020 and 31 October 2020.  The 
closing date for applications is 31 October 2020. 

www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions 
 

This letter and a link to Birmingham City Council’s School Admissions website can be found on our school 
website, as well as at the end of this newsletter —select the ‘Parents’ tab and then ‘Applying or a secondary 

school place’. 

Hello everyone 
 
I just want to share with you all, on behalf of all the Governors, my absolute pride in the total 
commitment and energy shown by ALL the staff of Thornton Primary School.  They have been 
extremely busy this week beginning the preparations to ensure we will be ready to welcome 
ALL PUPILS back into school in September.  A heartfelt ‘thank you’ to each and every one of 
them. We are also sending out a letter to you today about our plans for the full reopening of 
school, which contains as much detail as we are able to provide at this moment in time, 
whilst remaining mindful that the government will finalise information for schools during 
August.  It will, therefore, be necessary to write to you again during the summer holidays 
with final information.  As always, all our correspondence with you will be put onto the 
school website, as well as sent out electronically using the eSchools app. 
  
We have also been extremely lucky this week to have the opportunity to welcome our new 
year 3 children into school in small groups.  These transition visits have been lovely 
experiences for both staff and children, and have helped reduce some of the anxiety around 
starting a new school.  We very much look forward to officially welcoming all our new Year 3 
children in September! 
 
And finally, we have begun to say a very fond farewell to our amazing Year 6 children.  This 
is proving to be an extremely joyful and emotional experience for both children and staff.  
We are incredibly proud of all of the children who have shown the resilience and positivity 
that we knew they always had! We also know that they are destined for success as they move 
forward into the next chapter of their educational lives and, on behalf of everyone at 
Thornton, I would like to wish them every happiness for their future.  And remember, once 
you are part of the Thornton Family, you are ALWAYS part of the Thornton family! 
Take care everyone, and keep safe.         Mrs Grace 



                             Year 3 Teacher’s Message                                      

I hope you are all enjoying making things at home with your family and spending quality time 
with them. Remember to try and get as much fresh air out in your garden as possible 
(hopefully the sun will be back soon!). Mrs Begum 
 

Rice Crispy Cakes instructions 

You will need: 

Rice krispies, Chocolate, Bowl, Wooden spoon , Paper cases, Baking 
tray 

Method:                                                                                                                                                          
1. Put the paper cases into the baking tray.                                                                                                     
2. Snap the chocolate up and put it into the big bowl.                                                                                        
3. Put it in the microwave for 1 minute. Make sure you keep your eye on it and mix as it 
goes. Keep putting it back in until it is fully melted.                                                                                                                                      
4. Whilst that is happening get your rice krispies out of the box.                                                                                      
5. Once the chocolate is melted, add some rice krispies and mix them with the chocolate. Be careful not to 
add too many! Do a bit at a time.                                                                                                                                                           
6. Put the mixture into the paper cases evenly.                                                                                                              
7. Finally, put them into the fridge for at least 20 minutes and then enjoy!                                                     

Video 1   https://twitter.com/Thornton0wls/status/1280854585159159809 

Video 2 https://twitter.com/Thornton0wls/status/1280854811353714690 
 

Mrs Begum is showing us how to make delicious rice crispy cake on the 
school Twitter account.                                       

                                   Year 4 Teacher’s Message   

Hello children,  
Hope you are all staying safe and keeping busy. As you all know I love to do lots of fun and arty 
activities. So I have planned a super fun t-shirt craft for you to try at home. Have a go and 
share your creativity with me.  Stay safe, Mrs Mughal 
 

T-shirt craft 
You will need  
A t-shirt, 2 sheets of paper, scissors, crayons, pencil, sharpener and an adult to iron. 
 
Method 
1. Firstly sharpen lots of different coloured crayons and keep all the crayon shavings 
aside. 
2. Next cut out a template or shape of your choice, I chose to make a heart. 
3. Place the template flat on top of the t-shirt. 
4. Scatter the crayon shavings around the edge of your chosen shape. 
5. Gently cover the shavings and template with another sheet of paper. 
6. Ask an adult to iron over the piece of paper safely. 
7. Switch the iron off and leave it to cool in a safe place out of the way. 
8. Allow the t-shirt and piece of paper to cool down.  
9. Now gently remove the piece of paper, once it is safe to do so, ensuring it has cooled 
down from the heat of the iron. 
10. Finally you can wear your amazing design and show it off to your friends and family.  
                                                                                                                                            
(https://twitter.com/Thornton0wls/status/1280025083491356673?s=20 ) 

Mrs Mughal  is showing us how to make T-shirt craft  on the school Twitter account.                                       

Don’t forget to post photos of 
your own  T-shirt Craft on  
Twitter ! 

Year 4 Activity     

Year 3 Activity                                      
Don’t forget to post photos of 
your Rice Crispy cakes  on  
Twitter ! 

https://twitter.com/Thornton0wls/status/1280854585159159809
https://twitter.com/Thornton0wls/status/1280854811353714690


          Year 6 Teacher’s Message                                                
Hello Year 6, What a strange feeling it is saying goodbye to you 
all after a very unique and eventful year together. We hope you 
have enjoyed the lovely  messages and activities we have been 
sharing with you throughout your time at home. We are extremely 
happy that we have been given one last opportunity to meet you 
all at your class farewell picnics taking place over this week and 
the next. Lots of you will be attending to say your final goodbyes 
to your classmates and the staff at Thornton. For those of you 
who are unable to make it, we will miss you and hope to see you 
return some point in the future to let us know how you are getting 
on.  We wish each and every one of you the best of luck for your 
new start at secondary school. Remember never give up and 
show a growth mindset! Believe in yourself and good things will 
happen! Mrs Mazar 

 

 Why don’t you write a letter or postcard to your 

school friends and let them know you have missed 

them and what you have been up to. You could pop 

it in the post or through their letter box. I am sure 

your friends will be happy to hear from you.  

 

                                                                                      

                                                     

 

 

                                                     

 
                                        
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Year 5 Teacher’s Message         

Year 6 Activity  

   Year 5 Activity 

Hello to all! I hope that you are well and safe. I can’t believe that the summer holidays 
are fast approaching which will give me an opportunity to complete some half-
finished D.I.Y projects! Remember, to look after yourselves, eat healthy foods and 
take time to both revise and play every day. I hope to see you all back to school in 
September.                 Mrs Bibi 

Oat and raisin cookies 

Ingredients (Serves 12) 
100g margarine 
25g light brown sugar  
2tsp spoons honey  
100g self-raising flour 
100g oats  
50g raisins 
½ tsp mixed spice (or ground cinnamon)  
 
Method: 
1. Preheat the oven to 170°C/150°C fan or gas mark 3. 
2. Line the baking sheets with greaseproof paper. 
3. Place the spread, sugar and honey in a saucepan and stir until melted.  
4. Stir in the flour, spice, oats and raisins. Mix well and cool. 
5. Roll tablespoons of the mixture into balls and flatten down onto the baking sheet. Space them well 
apart.  
6. Flatten the tops slightly with a fork.  
7. Bake for 15 minutes until golden brown. 
8. Leave to cool on the wire rack. 

Don’t forget to post photos of your 
Oat and raisin cookies on Twitter  



                        Inclusion Team 
 
Hi everyone! It has been so wonderful  meeting our new Year 3 children this week! 
There were lots of smiling faces and we can't wait to welcome you officially in           
September. Remember to keep safe when going out and about, continue to wash 
your hands and maintain social distancing at all times.  
Miss Shaheen 
 

 
 

 
              

 
               

Hi everyone, take some time and enjoy the 
weather! Have a go at some of these yoga 
poses.  
Remember to stretch, take your time and be 
safe.  
  Miss Wilcox 

         

                                                              

Headteacher: Mrs Sue Simmons            Interim Headteacher: Mrs Grace 

Assistant Headteachers: Miss Loach and  Mrs Biddle Rawbone 

Chair of Governors:  Mr Amjid Ali         Vice Chair:  Mr Johur Uddin 

Thornton Primary School 

Ward End, Birmingham, B8 2LQ 

0121 327 0824  

enquiry@thornton.bham.sch.uk 

SEND  Activity of the week  

If your child needs an inhaler Epi-pen or 
Piriton whilst at school please remember 
to bring it into school on the first day back 
in September. 
A medication consent form will need to be 
completed authorising the school nurse to 
administer the      medicine. 
To save time this form is available to 
download from the school website  under 
the parents tab for you to complete in 
advance. If you require further assistance 
please ask at the reception desk. 

 
 
 
 

  
 
A message from the school nurse, Miss 
Pegg, about inhalers: 
Please provide a spacer device with your 

child’s inhaler as it ensures the 

medication enters the airways more 

effectively. Your GP should be able to 

prescribe you one with the inhaler. Any 

children who have been shielding due 

their to medical issues and have concerns 

about returning to school in September. 

Please contact the school office to 

arrange a phone call with the with the 

school nurse. 

Important-

Medication for 

September           






